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Please note that I will be away from the campus March 29-31 and’ agawn\onu (th

April 11-15 and April 21- 22.

During my absence Dr. Patricia Groves, Dean of Instruction and Student Services,
will be acting as Principal.

Lawrence Fast

V.I.A. GENERAL MEETING:

DATE: Wednesday, April 6, 1988

TIME: 2:00 p.m.

PLACE: K.E.C. Auditorium
Faculty members who wish to attend, and who have scheduled classes at that time,
are asked to make appropriate arrangements for their students.

Please alert you department head of your intention to attend the meeting.

Lawrence Fast

CONGRATULATIONS TO JOHN NORMAN!:

The UBC Women's Athletic Varsity 50ccer Team which is coached by our very own
John Norman, has been voted as B.C. s "Team of the Year"

Once again, congratulations John!

Jim Humble

Ring Evtward Campus



CELEBRATING VANCOUVER COMMUNITY COLLEGE
by Jill Tyndale

Come and join your friends and colleagues at VCC Day!
It takes place Monday, April 25 at the BC Enterprise Centre.

VCC Day has been organized for everyone who works at VCC,
whether a full-time, part-time, permanent or temporary
employee of the College. The purpose of the day is for
instructors and staff to meet your counterparts on the other
campuses and find out more about what goes on elsewhere in
the College. VCC Day has been designed to explore, through
speakers and a panel discussion, issues of interest to the
entire College. The theme for the day: Education, Passion
and the Real World.

The idea for VCC Day originated with, and has been put
together by a volunteer committee made up of Continuing
Education Senior Program Coordinator, Jill Tyndale (chair),
Dalton Kremer and Sandra Jones from VVI, Martin Gerson and
Bob Worcester from Langara, Sam Lewindon and Terry Smith from
KEC, Paul Sinnott from Continuing Education, Human
Resources' Jean Blake,- and Alumni Association Executive
Director Colleen Smith.

A budget of $20,000, provided from the B.C. Excellence in
Management Fund, has been set for the day however we
anticipate coming in well under this figure.

VCC Day will start at 8:30 with coffee and rolls and a
cross-campus trivia contest. Prizes will be awarded.

Vancouver Mayor, Gordon Campbell will provide the opening
remarks for the day, followed by our keynote speaker, Thomas
R. Berger. Mr. Berger sat on the B.C. Supreme Court from
1971 to 1983 when he resigned to be free to speak on
questions of human rights. He has headed three royal
commissions as well as the Alaska Native Review Commission.
He currently maintains a private law practice and is
professor of law at U.B.C.

A panel discussion will follow Mr. Berger's speech. Lucie
McNeill, who is the co-host of CBC's Early Edition, will be
moderator. Among our panelists will be: Sylvia Russell, VCC
alumna and executive Director of the Vancouver Food Bank,
Elaine Bernard, Lecturer in Labour studies at SFU, and Keith
Gray from the B.C. Business Council

(see over)



After a boxed lunch, with wine or beer if you wish, we
will wind up the afternoon with a keynote speech by Peter Cl.
Newman. Mr. Newman is nationally acclaimed as a former
editor and currently columnist for Maclean's maga21ne. He
has written many books among which are Renegade in Power, The
canadian Establishment, Company of Adventurers and Caesars of
the Wilderness. He is well-known as a speaker and is noted
for his pithy commentary on the political scene in Canada. A
B.C. resident, he is sure to have some thoughtful comments
with which to challenge us.

After the keynote speech, we'll have a wine and cheese and
some entertainment.

Your MC's at the event will be Miriam Bennett (KEC),
Jackie Sandy (VVI) and Martin Gerson (Langara).

VCC Day takes place on April 25th at the BC Enterprise
Centre. Expo 86 visitors will remember it as the BC
Pavilion. If you have registered, you will shortly receive
an information package with instructions on how to get there
and an agenda for the day.

If you haven't already done so, please fill in the
attached registration form by Aprll 15th. We need to know
how many lunches to order.

- Although it is a working day, the college, except for
essential services, will be closed that day.

So come down to the Enterprise Centre. It's going to be
quite an experience.
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VCC DAY NEEDS YOUR HELP

On VCC Day, April 25, we will need a great deal of
volunteer help for tasks such as handing out
registrant kits, directing people, and clean-up.
In return, we offer absolutely nothing but our
heartfelt thanks.

If you'd like to help, simply check off the box on
the attached registration form. We'll be in touch.

Thank you.

DETACH AND RETURN TO ANY C.E. OFFICE=———

. V.C.C. DAY REGISTRATION

NAME

POSITION

CAMPUS OFFICE PHONE

PLEASE CHECK WHERE APPROPRIATE:

I will be I am unable
attending to attend

I am willing to do
volunteer work on
vce Day
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ON VACATION:

I will be on holiday from March 28 until April 5th. Mary Waddington will be
minding the store.

Cindy Onstad

KEC ON A LUCKY LOTTERY WINNING STREAK!!:

Marta Gardiner just could not believe that she won $1,000.00 at the Friday,
WMarch 18th draw. Marta has worked in ESL at King Edward Campus and is currently
with the Assessment Centre. 200 was the winning number.

Thorne Husband, a colleague of the winner said, "It coulan't of happened to a
nicer person.” When asked what she planned to do with the money Marta said, "I'm
going to take a lot friends out for lunch." Now thats a nice person.

Next draw March 25th at Langara - Tickets are still available contact the
Foundation for more information. Local 329.

A VERITABLE BUMPER CROP:

Just look at all the goodies we have for you this time. Never have we been so
well endowed with new books - despite the tightness of the budget. Just shows
how hard we look for you. ; . .

Food Values

In the Shadow of the Pyramids
Jane Fonda's New Workout

Jean Lesage and the Quiet Revolution
Judges

The Relevance of Words

The World Book (latest edition)
1'11 Buy That

The Developing Child

Endangered Species

The Harmony 11lustrated Encyclopedia of Country Music
The Heath Introduction to Poetry
l111iteracy: a National Dilemma
Mastering Microsott Word

The Music.

Nuclear Arms Race

Physical Geography

KReading Power

Sergei Prokofieft

Stephen Foster

Using Appleworks 2nd edition
William Blake

Spinster

John Lambert



KEC COMMITTEE ON SEXUAL HARASSMENT:

"Every study conducted on a campus, either in Canada ar the United States, shows
that sexual harassment is a problem' (E.S. Soloman. A paper presented at the
Alberta Student Services Conference, 1986). For instance, a University of
Calgary survey stated that 30% of undergraduates encountered sexually
inappropriate behaviour. Many of these behaviours emanated from male students
but 27% came from people in autharity over these students.

Sexual harassment is difficult to define as "it may range from sexual innuendo
made at inappropriate tines, perhaps in the guise of humour, to coerced sexual
relations" (B.C. Federation of Labour). Although sexual harassment typically
involves a femle as victim, both males and females can be harassed by members of
either sex.

Most colleges in B.C. now have or are in the process of developing a policy
regarding sexual harassment on their campuses. Such a policy allows the college
to deal with this problem in a consistent and fair manner while safeguarding the
legal and human rights of all individuals involved.

V.C.C. has no policy on sexual harassment. Over the past year, a committee at
Langara has been examining the issue. It seems clear that any proposed policy
should involve the participation of representatives from all campuses. The
Langara committee has distributed a questionnaire to faculty to find out the
extent of this problem. They are formulating a questionnaire far students.

A committee at KEC on sexual harassment is being set up. The purpose would be
education of this issue and to participate in the proposal of a VCC policy. We
hope to have representation from faculty, staff, students and administrators.

Next Meeting:

Date: Wednesday, March 30, 1988
Time: 3:00 p.m.
Place: Room 4056

Mel Felkner, Donna Barreca, Amanda Palacios, Brian Campbell, Diane Merasty,
Christine Lee, Laren Houldson

****************************************************************************

FOR SALE"
"3 Months Young"

*

*

*

*

* Weider 460 Professional Rowing Machine with electronic counter

* Paid $350 - Will sell for $250.

* Machine is excellent but now is the chance to purchase top of the line
* rower.

*
*
*
*

If interested contact Dave Greenall in Counselling Department (484) who
is acting on my behalf.

* % ok ko ok ok % F * * *

****************************************************************************



LAST CHANGE!

The Music Department of Vancouver Community College presents

TEAM TRIVIA NIGHT

(A Fund-Raising Project)

$5.00 per person Saturday, March 26
KEC Faculty Lounge
1155 East Broadway
7:30 - 12:00 midnight

Prizes for: Best Team
Warst Team
Best Answers
Warst Answers

Also: Spot Prizes
g Raffle
Service Auction

Team Trivia Rules:

1. This is not Trivial Pursuit

2. Each table is to have a maximum of ten people
- singles and doubles without a table will be placed at tables that need

their knowledge

3. There will be ten rounds of ten questions

4. There will be an ongoing question that your team will have until the end of
round 8 to answer

5. Answers are to be printed clearly an the sheets provided

6. Between rounds you can win spot prizes for many reasons
- bring a pocket full of quarters

Bar service and coffee available - late evening snack provided.

Call the Music Department at 875-8220 to reserve your tickets.
Seating is Limited

Terry Smith



KEC FITNESS CLASSES - SPRING TERM:

Place: Koom 5025

Time: 5:00 p.m. (45 min. workout)
When: Monday, Tuesday, Thursday
Cost: $20.0u for 37 classes

3 classes per week
Note: program partially funded by K.E.C. Administration

Max.
Class Size: ¢0 participants (guaranteed upon registration)

BEGINNING APRIL 05 TO JUNE 30. TAUGHT BY TWO QUALIFIED INSTRUCTORS.

Benetfits of a fitness program include:

increased energy; reduced stress; improved blood circulation, muscle tone and
flexipility (and most important of all - getting into last year's summer wear!)

As an added bonus, we will have some fitness equipment and floor mats.
Interested?
Please register by contacting Lorraine Herlick, Counselling Room 3002.

Note: Participants should wear well-padded runners and 1light clothing, and
should bring a towel.

Lorraine Herlick

ON VACATION:

I will be on vacation from Monday, 1988 March 28 until Wednesday, 1988 April 06
and again on April 18 - May 2. Please refer all matters to Shirley Girvan.

Jim Humble
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ACCEPTING SHIPMENTS FROM SUPPLIERS OR COURIERS:

DO NOT accept any shipments from suppliers or couriers without prior authori-
zation from the Receiving or Purchasing Departments. If a courier tries to
deliver a shipment after 12 noon, PLEASE inform them that our Receiving Hours
are from 8:00 a.m. to 12 noon and that they should return during Receiving
operating hours.

An uncooperative courier should be referred to either the Building Service Mgr.
or the Director of Purchasing on the fifth floor. DO NOT ACCEPT ANY SHIPMENTS
WITHOUT PRIOR AUTHORIZATION.

A1l shipments must be processed by the Receiver in order that invoices from our

suppliers can be paid without unnecessary delays.
Steve Baker/

Jim Humble

FROM THE BOOKSTORE:

1. Reminder

We will be closed for Inventory
Tuesday, March 29 and Wednesday, March 30

bpen 8:30 - 5:00 p.m. - Thursday, March 31

2. Speciaf Opening -

This Saturday, March 26th we will open for 2 hours from 11 a.m. to 1 p.m. to
acconmmodate some C.E. classes. If you know anyone who may be interested in
visiting the store on Saturday, please pass the word along.

3. Sale Iltems

Sale items continue until Thursday, March 31st.
Selected greeting cards 2 for 1

Pens - selected pens 3 for price of 2

Shirts and Jackets 25% off

Binders 25% off J

Clipboards 30% off

4, Extended Hours

we will be open 8:30 - 8:00 p.m.
Tuesday, April 5, Wednesday, April 6, Thursday, April 7th.

**Teachers please remind your students that we will be closed March 29th & 30th
~ This may be important to students who need to get farecards before Good Friday.
Farecards are available now.**
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REQUESTS FOR GENERAL SUPPLIES:

The Receiving Department has been receiving many telephone calls in regard to
requests for general supplies. This is becoming very time consuming and takes
the receiver away from his normal duties of processing incoming shipments.
Therefore the receiver will not be accepting any more requests for general
supplies by phone. The following procedure will be in effect Monday,

March 28, 1988;

ltem 1: Requests for supplies must be generated through a supply order
form.

Item 2: All supply requests must be given to the mail clerk.

Ttem 3: The mail clerk will fi1l all small orders and forward larger

orders to the Receiver.

Item 4: The Receiver will fill and deliver the large orders within the

time constraints of the receiving operation.

Your cooperation in this regard will be greatly appreciated.

Please Take Note.

Jim Humble

STUDENT I.D. PHOTOS:

No Student Identification pictures will be taken on March 29/30th. Pictures
will resume being taken on April 5, 1988.

Ruth Kendall

CAFETERIA ADVISORY COMMITTEE:

Your Cafeteria Advisory Committee will be holding their March meeting next week.

If you have any concerns or suggestions please pass them (in writing) to your
representative on the committee. f

VIA - Geoff Flack
VMREU ’ - Steve Baker
Central Admin. Bonnie Baty
Continuing Ed. Wayne Decle
Student Advisory - Grant Kelly
Holy Leidenius

Shirley Girvan
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POSITION OPENINGS:

Canadian Bureau for International Education requires an Executive Director.
Closing date for applications is March 25, 1988.

V.C.C./V.V.l. requires a Computer Graphics Instructor. Closing date for
applications is April 1, 1988.

V.C.C./Langara requires an Instructional Assistant I (Theatre Arts Program).
Closing date for applications is April 5, 1988.

V.C.C./Central Administration requires a Secretary Il (International
Education). Closing date for applications is April 5, 1988.

V.C.C./K.E.C. requires a Division Chairman, Adult Basic Education Division.
Closing date for applications is April 15, 1988.

Lawrence Fast

‘T could go wi . ;
dane 8o without school for weeks at a time, but my mother needs it every






